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Village Litter 
Picks 2024

Fresh air, friendship and 
looking after our wildlife

Bring your gloves and join us for refreshments afterwards

Further Information: 
All events, once a month on a Saturday, starting at 10:00am

Ways to keep in touch with updates:
 Join the Bottisham Village Litter Pick WhatsApp Group
 Visit either the Bottisham Events Facebook Page
 Visit the Bottisham Community Group Facebook Page

MonthDateStarting Location

May11Queens Court Care Home

June15 Bottisham Community, Sports & Social

July13Bottisham Village College 
(sports centre car park end)

August10Queens Court Care Home

September14 Bottisham Community, Sports & Social

October12Bottisham Village College 
(sports centre car park end)

November16 Queens Court Care Home

December14 Bottisham Community, Sports & Social
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May Issue 527
I will start this editorial with a sincere thank you to everybody who was 
involved in, or made their feelings felt about the retirement village plan. 
Despite the overwhelming objective, subjective and practical views 
expressing their rejection, it has been passed by remote bureaucrats with no 
understanding of the impact this will have on this village and ECDC 
effectively washing their hands of it. 

Many people who have lived here for a while may think that the ‘Park Estate’ was the 
biggest change we have had, but there must have been more than twice that development 
since and now with the same again to come. 

Over the decades, indeed centuries, Bottisham’s population has grown and shrunk, but it 
is now the biggest it has ever been and growing. Perhaps we could apply for city status if 
we could get Holy Trinity designated a cathedral! 

However, we are not alone in seeing development and expansion. The sight of the new 
‘village’ called Springstead by the airport, sees Cherry Hinton heading East, shortly to 
merge with Teversham. Once the whole of the airport site is developed that will then be 
joined up with the Marleigh development and so it goes on. Who knows where it will end.  

For our small part, the work now being done, by the Village development plan group will 
go some way to allowing us to have more say and influence in future plans. 

The next big thing for this village is on a much happier note. You will see in the centre 
section of the magazine, notice of the Village Summer ‘event’ on the 8th of June. 

Influenced greatly by the success of last year’s KC3 event, celebrating the King’s 
coronation, it has been decided to mount a similar series of events for the village to enjoy. 
From morning with breakfast being hosted at Queens Court to music and dance in the 
evening at the Social Club, there is a full day of interest and fun for everybody. You will see 
outline detail in the pull-out centre section of this month’s magazine. There will be more 
details next month. 

Lots of other useful articles and reports this month for you to enjoy and keep up to date 
with what is going on in Bottisham this month.  

Bird Brain as usual makes a great interesting read and Transport matters has details of 
great value trips further afield making use of the current £2 cap on ticket prices.  

Talking of value there is also detail of what Newmarket community cinema has to offer. 

Have a great month and enjoy the couple of long weekends that we will have, 
remembering that the bins will be on the Tuesday of those weeks.  

I am writing this before we go off up north for a couple of weeks, visiting friends and 
family back in the old homeland, but will be back again probably before you read this.
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News From Holy Trinity Church Bottisham

As I write this we are in full preparation for the Induction 
and Installation of our new vicar The Rev. Malcolm Eric 
(Max) Osborne which will have taken place on Friday 19th 
April. The Service will be led by The Rt Revd. Bishop 
Dagmar Winter who is the Bishop of Huntingdon and 
acting Bishop of Ely, and the Archdeacon of Cambridge the 
Venerable Dr Alex Hughes. We are expecting large 
numbers of worshippers both locally from the Anglesey 
Benefice as well as those who were involved in the six rural 
parishes around Horringer where Max was previously the Rector. In addition, it is 
customary to invite all those clergy who have been helping us out during the vacancy as 
well as those clergy from the wider Fordham and Quy Deanery of which we are part. 
Prominent people from the wider Diocese as well as those locally such as Chairpersons of 
Parish Councils and Headteachers of local schools are but some examples of others who 
will be attending. Unfortunately, due to a delay in maintenance work being done on the new 
vicarage in Beechwood Avenue, Max will not commence his activities locally until the first 
week of July, finally moving to Bottisham at the end of the school summer term. 

The Benefice Easter Day Service, led by Rev. Liz Caswell, saw a packed church with, 
once again, a magnificent display of flowers put on by our dedicated team. Liz will also 
lead our Holy Communion worship on Sunday May 5th, with Sarah Maxwell leading our 
Morning Prayer on 19th May. We had a massive church clean in the week prior to Max’s 
induction and thanks are given to the many people involved. However, we are looking for 
one or two more people to help with the regular church cleaning. If we can recruit, then 
duties would only be once every eight weeks with a more experienced partner. Please 
contact Helen Cole if you feel you could help: 01223 812573. 

Immediate problems with the church structure are being managed. The damaged 
rendering on the north buttress of the chancel will be repaired by a local expert. The leaking 
roof over the east side of the south aisle has been inspected by a drone and roofing 
contractors are in the process of giving an estimate for its repair. 

Two statutory church meetings are held each year. A Vestry meeting was held prior to our 
service on April 7th and at this, those on the Electoral Role of the church elected me as 
Churchwarden for my third year. The second – the Annual Parochial Church Meeting - will 
be held on Thursday 18th April when all Parishes in the Benefice, including our own, will 
discuss their reports for 2023 and elect the other officers who will serve on the PCC during 
the coming year. 

Many thanks to those of you who generously contributed to our Easter Gift Day, your 
financial support is really appreciated. The amount raised is being counted at the moment 
and I will lead on this in the June Edition of the Cresset. 

 
We hope to see you soon at one of our services.   

Stuart Field, Churchwarden. 
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BOTTISHAM PARISH VILLAGE EVENT 
 

We are pleased to announce that following the success of last year’s 
coronation event the Parish will be holding a similar event this year.    

This will take place on  
Saturday 8th June. 

 
Events will start form 10am so save the date and bring your 

friends & neighbours. 
 

SEE CENTRE SPREAD PULL-OUT 
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Wed May 1st 8pm C by C (a short contemplative service) – online via Zoom 
Sun May 5th  9am Online service on Zoom  

10.30am Holy Communion – Bottisham 
4pm Village Worship - Quy Village Hall 

Thur May 9th Ascension Day 
10.30 am Holy Communion – Lode 
7pm Holy Communion with Cambridge Voices  

- Swaffham Prior 
Sun May 12th 9am Online service on Zoom  

Holy Communion - Quy 
10.30am Family Worship – Swaffham Prior 

Sun May 19th  9am Online service on Zoom  
Morning Prayer - Quy 

10.30am    Holy Communion - Swaffham Bulbeck  
Morning Prayer – Bottisham 

Sun May 26th 9am Online service on Zoom 
10.30am Holy Communion (BCP) - Swaffham Prior  

Every Thur 10.30am Holy Communion - Lode  
  

Please check the Church notice board for any changes to these details; or email 
admin@angleseygroupparishes.co.uk, which is also the address to request the Zoom link.  

You are very welcome to attend any of these services. 

Services in the Anglesey Benefice

We held our Annual Meeting in March (back to normal dates after Covid) and had a very good 
report from our Secretary Jenn White on all that we did in the past year. The financial report was 
given by the Treasurer Jean Turney and she reported on a surplus for the year and that funds are 
healthy. Pat Howard our President thanked all members for their support. 

Jean Coxall from Lode WI then chaired the meeting. Nominations for the new committee 
resulted in the appointment of Sue Spaxman together with the majority of the 2023 committee 
members being reappointed. An election then took place for the position of President and by a 
small number of votes Sandra Clark was duly appointed. 

Pat Howard was warmly thanked for serving a 5 year term covering the difficult Covid period 
involving changes of venue and change of meeting nights. Meetings had to be cancelled and 
speakers rearranged. 

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 21st May when Angela Saunders will come with her dog 
to tell us about Hearing Dogs. 

Meetings are held at 7.30pm in the Poppy Room and visitors are welcome.  
Sylvia Overton  

Bottisham WI



6



7

  Continued on page 9

Parish Council Report
The next full council meeting will be held by on revised date of 16th May 2024, 7.30pm 
at the Poppy Room, Bottisham Sports and Social Club.  Due to the late meeting in 
May, there will be no Parish Council meeting in June 2024, but matters will be 
attended to in the absence of a meeting under delegated authority. All Parish Council 
meetings are open to the public. Please note that the Clerk to the council does not keep 
regular office hours. Replies to emails and phone calls will be attended to as soon as 
is practicable. 

 
BOTTISHAM GREENWAY 

The Parish Council held a meeting with Peter Blake, currently Director of Transport and 
soon to be Interim Director of the Greater Cambridgeshire Partnership (GCP) at the end of 
May 2024, when the current Chief Executive, Rachel Stopard retires.   The Parish Council 
were given the opportunity to speak frankly about our concerns for the Bottisham 
Greenway and the inadequate communication with residents by the project team.   Mr Blake 
acknowledged that the GCP could have liaised more effectively with villages and expressed 
a desire to co-operate more fully with the Parish Council and residents in developing a 
scheme that best meets the needs of the village.  

The village has now applied for 20 mph throughout the village under the Local Highways 
Initiative. Mr Blake acknowledged that this calls into question the need for a further, very 
similar, Greenway scheme through the middle of the village – with potential confusion for 
road users. He had also noted how heavily the area around the shops is used and careful 
thought was needed if the Greenway were to go past the Triangle.   

In light of the above, the Parish Council requested that the GCP consider ending the 
Greenway at the back entrance to the village college on Bell Rd (just before Wisbeach Ave) 
– which is used by nearly all pupils accessing the school from the A1303. The Parish 
Council also asked for consideration of a spur off the Swaffhams Greenway, from the Lode 
Road crossroads down to the village college. It was felt that an upgrade to the footpath and 
cycleway here would be well supported by surrounding parishes – with many pupils using 
this route to get to school.   

Mr Blake expressed willingness to explore the suggestions that the Parish Council had 
made and would respond in due course. Mr Blake further committed that the GCP would 
hold a face to face consultation with Bottisham residents, before any works commenced in 
the village.  

 
RETIREMENT VILLAGE  
After an extra ordinary meeting on 14th March, the Parish Council organised a resident’s 

petition that highlighted public concern to East Cambridgeshire District Council (ECDC) 
about the Planning Inspectorate’s approval of the proposed retirement village in Bottisham, 
requesting they apply for a Judicial Review (JR) of the decision. Cllrs Ogborn and Cundell 
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Carpentry Services 

TONY MARTIN 

Over 30 years experience 

Any carpentry jobs 
undertaken — BIG or small 

Call Tony  
for a free estimate 
Tel: 01223 812786 

(Bottisham) 
Mobile: 07767475987
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Continued from page 7

had a constructive meeting on Tuesday 19th March, with Director of Operations Isabel 
Edgar and District Cllr Cane. Isabel had a good understanding of the case and our concerns. 
Letters and all the petitions (at the time 700 which is around 30% of our village!) were 
handed in along with supporting documents. ECDC had engaged a King’s Counsel (KC) to 
review the Appeal decision and, at the time, were awaiting his feedback.  

Unfortunately, we heard from ECDC on 20th March that the KC had concluded that there 
were insufficient grounds to successfully pursue a JR. The KC advice was shared in 
confidence with the Parish Council, who had resolved on 14th March that we did not have 
the resource to separately pursue a JR without the full support of ECDC.   

ECDC itself is unable to make public comment on the matter, as we are in the run up to 
an election. However, we are grateful for the following comment from Cllr Cane, that she 
is happy for us to publish.   

 
“Following legal advice, both the Parish Council and the District Council decided not 

to pursue a Judicial Review. I know this is disappointing to many people, but their decisions 
were based on legal advice which considered the case in detail.  

Now we need to turn our attention to mitigating the development and getting the best we 
can out of it for the village. One way to do this in the Planning System is through a Section 
106 Agreement, which sets out the developer's obligations. This agreement is binding on 
future owners of the site, so remains relevant even if the site is sold on. Following normal 
practice, the S106 agreement for this development was drawn up and signed before the 
Appeal was decided.  This is a public document, available on the Bottisham Parish Council 
website and the East Cambs Planning Portal - 23_00205_OUM-S106_Decision-1562007 
(eastcambs.gov.uk). The S106 gives some reassurance, in that they are tied to delivering the 
open space and the affordable housing:  

P26 They can't occupy more than 50% of the retirement housing until they have 
transferred 50% of the Affordable housing and can't occupy more than 75% of the 
retirement housing until all of the Affordable housing has been transferred. 

P30 They can't occupy more than 50% of the units until the Public Open Space has been 
transferred. 

There is also some one-off funding for the surgery and the ambulance service, as well as 
for education. I realise this will not resolve the on-going pressures, but S106 agreements 
are limited in what they can require of developers.  

The Appeal allowed outline consent, the developers now need to draw up detailed plans, 
with design details, access details etc and submit them to ECDC for approval. When the 
Parish Council presented their petition, the District Council explained that they were still 
awaiting the legal advice and would consider it carefully and share it, in confidence, with 
the Parish Council. They further committed, that if they did not go to Judicial Review, they 
would engage closely with the Parish Council when the application for detailed consent is 
received, and I will hold them to this.” 

 
Continued on page 11
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YEAR END ACCOUNTS  
The Parish Councils year end accounts have now been closed and are awaiting Internal 

and External Audit.   The Parish Council came in under budget for the year ending 23-24.    
The period of public rights to inspect the accounts will commence on 10th June 2024.   
Anyone wishing to inspect or require further information should contact me during this 
period.  More detailed information will be displayed on the noticeboard and on the website 
in due course.   

 
PROJECT PLAY  
The Parish Council are pleased to announce that work on the play area in the new 

development off Bell Road is well underway.   It is expected that the adjacent woodland to 
the east of the development will also be transferred to ECDC shortly. There is potential 
there for development of a woodland play area and installation of appropriate play 
equipment for older children. ECDC are keen to involve the Project Play group and other 
local residents in developing this area. 

If you need any further information relating to anything raised in this report or anything 
you wish to bring to the attention of the Parish Council, then please do not hesitate you can 
either email clerk@bottisham-pc.gov.uk or phone 07369248998.   

Sam Chambers-Turner  - Clerk to the Council  

a) New applications: 
24/00271/FUL:  41 Beechwood Avenue Bottisham. Single storey front extension 
24/00182/FUL: 19 Pound Close Bottisham. Alterations to the ground floor layout to create 

an enlarged kitchen and study. Extension to porch. Replace flat roof with pitched roof 
over the altered and extended spaces. Install solar panels and rooflights 

 
b) Planning Applications approved by ECDC: 
24/00025/FUL: 28 Beechwood Avenue Bottisham. Entrance porch, single storey extension, 

extension to the kitchen including alterations to existing and proposed windows and 
doors and internal alterations 

23/00421/FUL: Howgar House 41 Bell Road Bottisham. Construction of 1 No. 3/4 
bedroom, two storey dwelling, with off-street parking for two vehicles on garden land

Planning Notes

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 May. 
Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com 

Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset?  
Email the Editor for details: BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
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Care as unique 
as you are

Nursing care  •  Residential care  •  Respite breaks

Bottisham, Cambridge, CB25 9BX 
barchester.com

A place where your loved one matters
When looking for a care home it’s important to know your loved 
one will be valued for the unique person they are, surrounded by 

caring people who understand their routines, know their favourite 
foods, and support them to enjoy the hobbies 

 and interests they love most.

You’ll find all this and more at Hilton Park Care Home.

Call 01223 633900 to find out how we can help you.

F_BAR_J010832 - Q4 - Bottisham Cresset Advert - Hilton Park - 210mm x 148mm MONO.indd   1 03/10/2023   13:17
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District Councillors’ Report 
The Council is advertising for an independent person to serve on its Audit Committee. The 
independent person will work alongside the elected councillors on the Committee. 
Appointing a robust independent person to the Audit Committee is the first step to creating 
an Audit Committee which can ensure strong governance and risk management. If you are 
interested in the role, more detail can be found at - https://www.eastcambs.gov.uk/job-
vacancies/independent-person 

Charotte, John and colleagues asked some robust questions about increased agency costs, 
unrealistic fuel costs, and other elements of the ECSS budget. In 2023/23 East Cambs 
District Council paid East Cambs Street Scene an annual fee of £3 million to collect waste 
and recycling, and clean the streets. Two years later the council administration has just 
signed off a £4.6 million payment to deliver exactly the same service—an increase of fifty-
three per cent. Mark and colleagues voted against the business plan.  

The Operational Services Committee agreed the Council’s Vulnerable community 
strategy. Charlotte asked why no formal assessment had been carried out of disabled 
parking spaces across the district, why restrictions on disabled spaces ceased in the 
evenings, and how disabled parking spaces were enforced—answers were unavailable at 
the meeting. After the meeting the Council simply confirmed that it had not carried out a 
survey and that it accepted no responsibility for on-street parking. 

The budget for the Health & Wellbeing strategy was confirmed to be just £5,000, and 
questions were asked whether this was sufficient for the actions in the strategy, and what 
the service could do with more money.  

The ECTC business plan for 2024/5 was approved by a majority. Charlotte, John and 
colleagues voted against the plan but were defeated. The company is not delivering more 
than thirty per cent affordable housing, which is what is required of any commercial 
developer, and it is not delivering a surplus for the council. 

The Climate change and nature restoration chapter is the first step in the replacement of 
the council’s increasingly out of date local plan. This piece of work is somewhat hampered 
by the Government’s announcement that council local plans will not be allowed to be more 
ambitious for carbon reduction than current building standards.  

Charlotte proposed that the council should ask officers to update us regularly on how far other 
councils are able to move the dial on this, and that we should ask the Chief Executive to write 
to the Minister pointing out the short-sightedness of his announcement, but we were defeated.  

Consultation on the new chapter will take place in due course.  
Hedgehogs were chosen by public vote to have their own Supplementary Planning 

Document. This proposed policy contains a number of measures such as creating ‘hedgehog 
highways’ via gardens through simple measures such as small holes created at the bottom of 
fences. For larger developments, the policy seeks wider habitat creation suitable for hedgehogs.  

Consultation on the new policy will take place for a minimum of four weeks after the 
Police & Crime Commissioner elections in early May.  

Our next Councillors’ Surgery is Tuesday 14 May 6.30-7.30 at The Fassage Hall, Lode.
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codge.com 
info@codge.com 

01449 675 548
Design & Origination • Website Design & Maintenance • Email Marketing • Digital 
Publishing  
• Logo Creation • Cartoons & Illustrations • Theatrical, Product Photography & 
Retouching • Business Stationery • Promotional Flyers & Posters • Newsletters & 
Magazines • Programs & Catalogues • Books & Brochures • Calendars • Reports • 
Signage, Displays & Banners • Personal & Wedding Stationery • Mac Training

codge.com 
info@codge.com 

01449 675 548
Design & Origination • Website Design & Maintenance • Email Marketing • Digital Publishing  
• Logo Creation • Cartoons & Illustrations • Theatrical, Product Photography & Retouching • 
Business Stationery • Promotional Flyers & Posters • Newsletters & Magazines • Programs & 
Catalogues • Books & Brochures • Calendars • Reports • Signage, Displays & Banners • 
Personal & Wedding Stationery • Mac Training

“Successful entrepreneurs are 
givers and not takers of 
positive energy. ANONYMOUS
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Lucy Frazer MP for South East 
Cambridgeshire writes

I enjoyed seeing many of you at the Community Sports & Social Club for my open 
meeting at the end of March. I held the meeting to give residents an opportunity to raise 
issues of national and local importance with me, and those that came asked plenty of 
excellent questions. 

Having met with the parish council just weeks earlier, I knew that the application for a 
retirement village would form much of the discussion. I explained to residents that I have 
written to the Planning Minister, Lee Rowley MP, to point out that the application has been 
accepted by the Planning Inspectorate despite lacking substantive difference to the 
previously refused submission. I also asked him what recourse might be available and I will 
be communicating this to the parish council.  

From our meeting, I also know that some are concerned about the level of bus services 
in the village, especially after Stephensons pulled the Bottisham stop from the Number 11 
route. I have been working closely with the parish council and the 'A to B1102' group to 
explore the potential for a new bus service to serve the villages along this stretch, which 
includes Bottisham. You may have filled in a survey on this in recent months, and I look 
forward to working on a resolution which best reflects local opinion.  

Others shared concerns about anti-social parking in the local area. This is an issue that 
has been reported to me across the constituency, particularly on high streets, like in Soham 
and Ely. I have reported this to East Cambridgeshire District Council and am currently 
liaising with the leader of the council, Anna Bailey, about a volunteer enforcement team 
pilot commencing in the coming months. This is also an issue I have raised with the police, 
who continue to monitor it where possible.  

If you were not able to make it to the open meeting, or have any practical issues or 
questions that you would like my help with, please do not hesitate to contact me on 
lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk and I would be more than happy to help. 

Best wishes,  
Lucy Frazer - MP for South East Cambridgeshire 

Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 May.  
Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com

Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset?  
Email the Editor for details: BottishamCresset@gmail.com 
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OvenPad 
Cleaning Services 

 
I will professionally & efficiently 

clean ovens, ranges, Agas,  
ceramic hobs, extractors, 

microwaves and BBQs. 
 

It’s a dirty job, why not 
give me a call? 

 
Contact Paddy Kelly on 
Tel: 01638 742703 
Mob: 07752 631343 
Email: info@ovenpad.com 
Website: www.ovenpad.com

PEST
PROBLEM?
CALL DRE PEST CONTROL
01954 230708
07789 502556

• Commercial & Residential
• One - off Call Outs
• Management Contracts

Cambridge & surrounding areas
www.drepestcontrol.co.uk
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NAAFI Break
All serving Men and Women and their families of our armed Forces understand what 
NAAFI is and the important role it plays within service life today. On the 9th December 
1920 the Government combined the Expeditionary Force Canteens and the Navy and Army 
Canteen board to run recreational establishments needed by the Armed Forces and to sell 
goods to servicemen and their families. To this day NAAFI provides a valuable service at 
home and abroad including the conflicts in the Falklands, NATO obligations during the 
Bosnian conflict, the two Gulf wars and Afghanistan. 

Our NAAFI Break (coffee morning) on the 1st Wednesday of each month also plays an 
important role for Veterans and their families within our local community.  We don’t talk 
about any horrors of the past but laugh and joke about the here and now. It's our moment to 
escape and chill amongst friends, so if your free to come along you will be made to feel 
very welcome indeed.  

At a date to be confirmed in May Bottisham outdoor Bowling Club have accepted our 
request for some expert tuition and our Veterans are looking forward to win the day but 
whatever the results may be, we are all looking forward to the event.  

Anyone wishing to find out more about who we are and what we do, please email Gary 
at korum694@gmail.com 

Anglesey Group Mothers’ Union
Members had an afternoon of 
enjoyment at our Spring 
Social in March, making 
flowers with air-drying clay.  
Member, Marion Jackaman 
demonstrated how to make 
some lovely blooms, which 
we all tried to copy.  There 
were some very artistic 
results as you can see in the 
photograph.  Focusing on our 
floral creations filled us with 
the joys of Springtime.  The 
Bring & Buy stall raised £45. 

Our meetings usually take place on the third Thursday of each month at 2.30pm in Fassage 
Hall, Lode.  Wendy Lovell, will be guest speaker at our next meeting on 16th May. She will be 
talking to us about ‘Preparing for Annual Church Flower Festival’.  You are most welcome to 
join us. 

Ann Langran
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HARRISONS OF BURWELL LTD

Clarence House, 7 Ness Road, Burwell, Cambs CB25 0AA 
Telephone: Newmarket 01638 742873 - Mobile 07932 773515 

email: harrisonsofburwell@gmail.com 

Gas Safe Registered
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Anglesey Abbey
We’ve enjoyed welcoming young visitors to Anglesey Abbey over the school holidays for 
the Easter Adventures trail, bubble shows and facepainting. We’d like to say a huge thank 
you to our volunteers* who helped put a smile on faces over the Easter holidays and to our 
student volunteers from the Green Team at Cambridge Regional College who helped create 
the giant bird boxes on the trail. 

The gardens are bursting with spring colour at the moment as the ‘Little beauty’ tulips 
appear under the silver birches and the Formal Garden boasts rows of hyacinths soon to be 
replaced with African marigolds. We are delighted to announce that we are extending our 
Rose Garden at Anglesey Abbey by 20 new rose beds on the south side of the garden to 
create an even more impressive display in the summer. David Austin Roses have generously 
donated 180 roses including ‘Emily Bronte’, ‘Bring Me Sunshine’ and ‘Queen of Sweeden’ 
– come back and see all 60 rose cultivars looking blooming lovely in the summer! 

Wicken Fen
We are looking forward to our big anniversary celebrations this May as we celebrate 125 
years since the National Trust first acquired two acres of land at Wicken Fen in 1899 as well 
as 25 years of the Wicken Fen Vision Project. Since 1899 the nature reserve has expanded 
to over 2,000 hectares and is now home to more than 9,000 species. We’ve already had our 
first sightings of swallows in April.  

You are warmly invited to a day of celebrations and activities on Saturday 4 May at 
Wicken Fen from 9:30am – 8pm. There will be dragonfly, birdsong and deep listening 
walks, pond-dipping, pizza in the evening and the opportunity to meet some bird ringers. 
The visitor centre and nature reserve will be open from 9.30am - 8pm. Drop by at any time 
for a walk, chat and some refreshments. Please head to our website for more event details 
and to book your place. We will also be launching some projects at the start of May 
including a creative project that will enable visitors to experience the sounds of Wicken Fen 
in new and exciting ways – more details to follow! 

Our celebrations extend beyond the 4 May with a dusk chorus walk on 16 May, crafts 
in the visitor centre, evening talks and more! Every Thursday from May to August, we will 
be keeping the visitor centre and boardwalk open until 8pm so that you can enjoy Wicken 
Fen in the evening too. Every Thursday to Saturday, refreshments will be available on site 
until 8pm and throughout the summer we will be running some evening boat trips on the 
Mayfly. Do head to our website for more details and come and enjoy some warm summer 
evenings at the Fen. 

In May half-term we’re looking forward to some pond dipping on 27 May as well as a 
cuckoo clock workshop on 28 May and a brand-new building bricks wetland workshop 
using everyone’s favourite building bricks on 30 May and 1 June. What might you find at 
Wicken Fen in another 125 years’ time? Come and have fun building future windpumps, 
wildlife and wetland artefacts – let your imagination run wild... Please book on our website. 

Continued on page 21
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Carpet Cleaning  
Stone Floor, Upholstery & Rug Cleaning. 

A few points that make us stand out from the others, 
 

Rothwell’s has been in business since 1993. 
We’re an honest local family firm. 

Our large truck mounted machines mean more cleaning 
& drying power for the best results possible. 

Members of both the NCCA and TACCA. 
We will move the furniture for a thorough clean. 

100% satisfaction or it’s FREE. 
 

Call Oliver and Max Campbell for expert help today. 
 
 

01638 428 060   
01223 832 928 

www.Rothwells.biz 

Rothwell’s, Malting End, Kirtling, Newmarket, CB8 9HH 

Please call 0  or email admin@camstorage.co.uk 
www.camstorage.co.uk
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We are about to launch a new exhibition on the ground floor of the house and in the 
gardens called ‘Artists of East Anglia’. From 1 May until the end of 2024, come and see 
some of the many English landscape paintings that Lord Fairhaven commissioned by 
Thomas Gainsborough and John Constable, to contemporary depictions of the estate by 
Leonard Squirrell and Edward Seago. There will also be opportunities over the summer for 
visitors to engage creatively with the exhibition through watercolours and photography. 

In May half-term, there will be lots of fun for families as ZooLab are bringing their 
ethical animal encounter shows to Anglesey Abbey. Come along to meet the likes of snakes, 
snails and spiders and enjoy a weird woodland trail around the gardens. Please head to our 
website to book tickets and find out more. We are also looking forward to starting up our 
Under 5’s Gardening Club on weekdays from 3 June to 12 July. More details to follow 
next time! And don’t forget, The Lord Chamberlain’s Men are coming to Anglesey Abbey 
on 17 August to perform HAMLET outdoors. Tickets are on sale on our website now.  

* If you’re interested in volunteering at Anglesey Abbey and being part of a lively and 
friendly community, please get in touch. We’re currently on the lookout for a helping hand 
in welcoming visitors in the car park over May half-term. 

Continued from page 19

The end of the Adventure of a Lifetime
Hi - Back in the October edition of the Cresset I reported that I was to leave the adventure 
of a lifetime after 18 years. It was a very hard decision to make, but it was even harder to 
tell the Scouts and Young leaders of our Scout group.  

So, the last two terms have absolutely flown past and both Kat and I have hung up our 
woggles for active Scouting.   

Second from last meeting we had a Campfire singsong led by Skip (Philip), nobody does 
it better, campfire tended by me, Scandinavian log candle in the corner, Scouts and YL’s in 
full voice. Possibly the best we have heard from 1st Bottisham Scouts. Such an emotional 
evening after all that time. 

On the last evening of term, we had a full house, 14 Scouts 6 YL’s, acting GSL. The 
young people played our favourite games all evening. I was requested to tell my “Duck 
joke” by one of our Scouts. Flag break and Flag down was performed by myself, strangely 
it was the first time that I ever did both in the same evening.  

At the end of the meeting, we were joined by many parents of Scouts, some former 
Scouts and former Scout parents. We were given many cards and gifts, for which we are 
most grateful. Only at the end do I think we really realised just how much our efforts had 
been appreciated over the years. 

It was a very emotional end to the most perfect adventure, as we were able to say 
goodbye properly to everyone. As the saying goes “Bosun and Kat have left the building”.   

Scouting will be continuing in Bottisham due to a very small band of dedicated volunteers, 
but its future must be considered as precarious. Please, please, please don’t just let it fade away.  

Join the adventure. 
Best wishes - Peter and Kat Rayment 
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A small international school in Fulbourn, South of Cambridge,  
welcoming pupils aged from 4 to 16  years. 

We have experienced and enthusiastic teachers delivering a broad and engaging 
curriculum to small classes of pupils from Britain and beyond.  We offer excellent 

pastoral care and are non-selective academically. Transport via school minibuses from 
central Cambridge and surrounding villages.  

To arrange a visit, please call: 
 Mary Greer on 01223 755100/07400 584015  

or email mary.greer@landmarkinternationalschool.co.uk 
www.landmarkinternationalschool.co.uk 

Landmark International School is a registered charity. 

• Patios • Paving • Footings 
• Drainage  • Fencing & More

LM  
GROUNDWORKS & LANDSCAPING 

Tel: 01638 743627    Mobile: 07934 642716
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We had an interesting talk by Fiona Lewis giving us a presentation of “in the Garden with 
William Morris” of whom she is a great fan. 

We have all heard of the many accomplishments of William Morris, artist, architect, his 
interest in the Medieval period, a social reformer, a supporter of the true craftsman, very 
interested in Nature and the natural world but not a garden designer in the true sense of the 
word. He had the Red House in Bexleyheath a (National Trust property) designed for him 
by Philip Webb and had a series of “rooms” with wattle fences laid out with many trees, 
definitely - no rock garden, colourful carpet bedding and certainly not scarlet geraniums! 
He subsequently bought Kelmscott Manor (another NT property) and later moved to 
Hammersmith creating another Kelmscott which as it was on the river he thought of it as 
Heaven on Earth. Both of these properties featured garden room enclosures. We saw 
pictures of his wallpapers and tapestries, many of them featuring plants and wattle fencing.  

We shall be holding our Spring Lunch at Newmarket Golf Club on 5th May and our 
summer outing is on 19th June. Make a note of the dates. 

Our speaker for 28th May will be Tim Sparks “Spring forward, Fall backward. Our 
changing Seasons” Sounds interesting.  

Meetings are held in the Poppy Room at 7.30pm and visitors are welcome. 
Sylvia Overton  

Bottisham and District Gardening Club

NEWMARKET COMMUNITY  
CINEMA

The Stable, 65 High Street, Newmarket. CB8 8NA 
May 20th  

Easy Virtue (2008) (PG) 

June 17th   
The Great Escaper  (12A) 

 
Doors open at 6.30pm with the film starting at 7.30pm.   

Admission is £6 which includes free refreshments.  
 

If you would like to reserve seats, please ring 07756 853714. 
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Save the day!

Saturday 8th June  
 

Bottisham Parish 
Village Event 

 
A CELEBRATION FOR THE 

WHOLE VILLAGE! 

A WHOLE DAY OF EVENTS FOR EVERYONE TO ENJOY 
SEE OVERLEAF FOR WHAT’S IN STORE



A CELEBRATION FOR 
10.00-12.00 QUEENS COURT  

kick things off with Breakfast Rolls, Ice Cream, 
Bric a Brac, Tombola and an Entertainer. 

c
 

 
12.00-14.00 BRING YOUR PICNIC ON THE 

DIRT HILLS.  
Come along with your friends and neighbours, 
have a picnic and be entertained by 
‘THE LOST HOBBOS.’ 

c
 

 
14.00-16.00 CAFÉ IN THE SOCIAL CLUB 

POPPY ROOM.  
Tea, coffee and cakes, with Fay singing lots of 
our favourite songs. (all proceeds to the air 
ambulance) 

c
 

 
14:00 onwards THE BOWLING GREEN WILL BE 

OPEN, you can play nearest the target or 
nearest the jack. Your chance to try bowling. 

c
 

 



THE WHOLE VILLAGE!
15.30-17.00 MAGICIAN AND CHILDREN’S 

ENTERTAINER.  
If you like magic this is for you. The show is 
outside in The Social Club car park.  

 
16:30-19.00 BBQ.  

Time for tea. Hot dogs and burgers. 
 

c 
 

18.00-20.00 INSTRUMENTAL BAND  
to entertain us as we relax with a drink at The 
Sports and Social Club. 

 
c 

 
20.00-24.00 ROUND THE DAY OFF  

listening and dancing to the sounds of 
‘MIGUEL AND THE SHIPWRECK CREW.’ 

 
 

c 
 
 

ALL ENTERTAINMENT IS FREE OF CHARGE,  
so come along, enjoy yourselves and support your village. 



 
 
Bottisham Community Sports  
and Social Club.  
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SaSaturdaturday 1111thth MayMay – EuEurovovisisionon SoSongng ConContestest 

The contest will be shown as the club. 
Dress up if you want, watch it with your friends.   

Entrance free, nibbles provided. 
 

SaSaturdaturday 8thth JuneJune – TheThe VillageVillage FunFun DayDay – ITIT’S’S A BIGBIG FUNFUN FILLEFILLED DADAY 
It all kicks off at Queens Court at 10am, followed by events on the dirt hills and at 

the club.  Café with singer, BBQ, children’s entertainer and magic show, instrumental 
band and finally ‘Miguel and Shipwreck Crew’ are back for the evening.  See more de-

tails in the centre pullout of this edition of the Cresset.  
 

SaSaturdaturday 2020thth JulyJuly – PamPam isis baback.k. 
Pam will be singing some of your favourite songs.  

 
SaSaturdaturday 5thth OcOctotobeber – RoRoy OrbisOrbison TrTributute NightNight 

Stroll down memory lane with music from a Roy Orbison Tribute Singer 
 

SaSaturdaturday 2626thth OcOctotobeber – ChiChildldrenen FanFancycy DrDressess HalloweenHalloween DiDiscosco 
 

PLUSPLUS, dodon’tn’t forgforgetet wewe havhave anan OpOpen MiMic NightNight onon ththe lastlast FrFridayiday ofof eacheach monmonth.th. 
Come and listen to the local talent. 
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Having been approached by a neighbour recently about a Tawny Owl hooting at night 
nearby, I had planned to focus on Owls this month; especially as we have a healthy array 
of owl species in this area, and there have been two or three Short Eared Owls knocking 
around Burwell Fen most of the winter.  However, they’ll have to wait, because 19th March 
changed everything when, approaching Swaffham Bulbeck on my bike, I heard my first 
Chiffchaff of the year! 

That seemed pretty early to me and I realised that, at that time, we had experienced a 
week or two of stiff, somewhat warmer winds from the south, which had obviously brought 
in the first migrants from Africa.  A small number of Chiffchaffs reside in the UK – mainly 
in the southern counties – all year round; but they’ll be extremely difficult to see because 
they’ll be foraging silently in thick cover most of the time, and they won’t start singing until 
the temperature rises and the summer visitors arrive. 

So let us have a look at the beautiful, 
delicate Chiffchaff - Phylloscopus 
collybita – and its very close relative, the 
equally beautiful and delicate Willow 
Warbler - Phylloscopus trochilus.  In fact, 
they so closely resemble each other that 
they are virtually impossible to tell apart 
by sight alone.  Both birds are what are 
known as ‘Leaf Warblers’ 
(Phylloscopidae) a sub-family of the 
Warblers (Sylviidae) and sport a rather 
plain olive plumage with paler underparts 
and an indistinct pale eye-stripe.  On close 
inspection, you might see that the 
Chiffchaff is a tad more compact, even 
podgy, than the Willow Warbler, which is 
rather sleeker and longer-winged.  And if 
you get a really good look, you might 
notice the Chiffchaff’s colouring is usually 
slightly richer, or browner than the Willow 
Warbler, including the bill and legs, but as they don’t sit still for long and are rarely seen 
together, this is quite a challenge.  

Less of a challenge is comparing their songs and, helpfully, they do stay perched whilst 
singing.  As you may know, the Chiffchaff is one of the few birds with an onomatopoeic 
name, and its incessant chanting of “chiff chaff chiff chaff” from the tops of trees is 
diagnostic. The Willow Warbler, on the other hand, regales us with a soft, fluty, liquid 
refrain on a descending scale that peters out quietly at the end.  Apparently, there are records 

Bottisham Bird Brain

(Continued on page 31)

Chiffchaff

Willow Warbler
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M&P  
LANDSCAPE AND DESIGN 

 
Patios, Block Paving, Fencing, 

Turfing and all Gardening needs. 
 

References available on request. 
 

Local tradesman • Free estimates 
 

PLEASE CALL 

01223 811144 
MOB 07837 358550 

also Classic Wedding Car Hire 
White Citroen DS21 

 
Tel: 01638 662439 
www.rbristley.co.uk

Self catering cottage also available
at Swaffham Prior.

Self catering cottage also available 
at Swaffham Prior.

Brian & Hilary Marsh 
Tel: 01638 741926    Mobile: 07519 493664 

 Fax: 01638 741861 
Email: Bookings@themeadowhouse.co.uk 

Website: www.themeadowhouse.co.uk
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(Continued from page 29

of birds performing a Chiffchaff beginning and a Willow Warbler ending but this has been 
attributed to the rare phenomenon of hybridisation!  There is one oddity worth listening for 
though…  I think Chiffchaffs sometimes ‘forget the words’ or develop a ‘stutter’, because 
it’s not uncommon to hear two or more “chiffs” or “chaffs” consecutively, before they 
regain their composure and return to the traditional lyrics! 

Both birds are exclusively insectivorous and will pick their food off leaves, especially the 
slower moving creatures like larvae or caterpillars, but they will happily pluck insects out 
of the air in flight too, like the Flycatchers.  (But if you see a small brown bird habitually 
fly up to catch an insect, then return to the same perch, you probably have yourself a 
Spotted Flycatcher, not a warbler!)  

According to the RSPB, Willow Warblers outnumber Chiffchaffs by up to 2:1 in summer 
in the UK, (even though they are Amber-listed due to recent decline, and Chiffchaff 
numbers have increased steadily over the last four decades).  However, in this area – in fact 
the south-east overall – you will encounter many more Chiffchaffs than Willow Warblers as 
the populations of the latter are much denser in Wales, Scotland and the north of England.  
Chiffchaffs seem to be everywhere in this area at the moment, whereas – at the time of 
writing in mid-April – I have yet to hear a Willow Warbler.  Admittedly, they do typically 
arrive a good fortnight after the Chiffchaffs but, personally, I never feel that summer is truly 
on its way until I’ve heard the serenade of the Willow Warbler! 

It’s always worth remembering how special, our migrant visitors are…  Chiffchaffs and 
Willow Warblers typically weigh between seven and nine grams (that’s around the weight 
of a one pound coin!) and twice a year, most of them fly several thousand miles between 
Europe and their wintering grounds in southern Europe/North Africa, in the case of the 
Chiffchaff, or sub-Saharan Africa in the case of the Willow Warbler.  No wonder they only 
usually live for about two years. 

By the way, if anyone is interested in bird numbers, trends, movements or conservation 
statuses, the British Trust for Ornithology has an extremely informative website: 
www.bto.org which you can search, bird by bird, topic by topic, until your mind is boggled 
by the sheer volume of data that has been collected on these fascinating creatures! 

TTFN - Gerry Daish 
 

See at yon flitting bird that flies 
Above the oak tree tops at play, 
Uttering its restless melodies 
Of “chipichap” throughout the day 
                 From ‘The Chipichap’ by John Clare (1793-1864) 

Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 May.  
Please send material to the editor at BottishamCresset@gmail.com
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ALL TYPES OF ANTIQUES, CURIOS & COLLECTABLES 
POLITE, LOCAL BUSINESS EST. OVER 25 YEARS  

IS LOOKING TO BUY THE FOLLOWING:  
l Old watches, clocks, scientific instruments l Quality jewellery, costume jewellery, 

even items in need of repair l Silver, silver plate, old copper & brass l Glass, 
ceramics, china l Militaria, weapons, medals, badges, uniforms, paperwork & 

photos l Tribal art – masks, weapons l Walking canes, sword sticks l Sporting 
memorabilia l Old toys, games and train sets l Vinyl albums and singles l 

Woodworking tools l Furniture – antique up to 1970s 
 

Anything considered – give me a call before you throw it away 
POLITE & CONFIDENTIAL SERVICE. GOOD PRICES PAID. 

STEVE DURRANT 01638 507037 OR 07740 591194     
Email:  svdservices51@gmail.co.uk 

WANTED
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Public Transport Matters
Now that the clocks have changed to British Summer Time and the days are getting longer 
it makes sense to think about getting out more by bus, as bus travel is currently 
exceptionally good value because of the government-sponsored £2 maximum fare cap on 
single journey bus fares. This promotion lasts until the end of December 2024. So, for 
instance, you can get all the way from Cambridge to Peterborough or to Bedford for just 
£2, or from Newmarket to Mildenhall or to Bury St Edmunds just for £2. 

The excellent people at the non-profit company Good Journey Network CIC, which 
champions car-free leisure travel, believe that everyone should have access to culture, 
leisure and nature, without needing a car. Their brilliant website at 
www.goodjourney.org.uk features over 400 attractions to visit car-free and which enable 
people who get there without using a car to enjoy discounts, such as up to 50% off entry or 
free drinks. What I particularly like about this website is that both shows you how to get to 
leisure attractions by using public transport (laying it out step-by-step) but also has a 
Journey Planner feature. 

Local tourist attractions which have done a deal with Good Journey and are featured in 
their website include Anglesey Abbey, the National Horseracing Museum at Newmarket, 
the Ickworth Estate near Bury St Edmunds and Little Hall at Lavenham. 

Another really useful website, this time describing and promoting the bus journey itself, 
as well as the destination, is Great Scenic Journeys, at www.greatscenicjourneys.co.uk/. This 
website is designed by a group of people who have been active at a senior level in the UK 
transport industry for many years. It is amazing what views you can see from the top deck 
of a double-decker bus travelling through the countryside, and this website covers a number 
of scenic bus routes in every rural area of England and across Wales, Scotland and Ireland 
too. Not only that but it also features our 12 bus route linking Cambridge to Newmarket via 
Bottisham. That particular page is at www.greatscenicjourneys.co.uk/journey/12-cambridge-
to-newmarket/. I’m pleased to see that the descriptions of Bottisham on that page are very 
complimentary: the view from the bus of Bell Road, the High Street and their surroundings 
certainly impressed the website’s authors. 

Lastly, although bus travel is currently very cheap for most of us because of the £2 fare 
cap, it can actually be completely free at much of the day if you are eligible for a 
Concessionary Bus Pass (for OAPs and people with a Disability). So if you are eligible, 
make sure you apply for a Pass. The process is simple, quick and free. Go to 
https://transport.cambridgeshirepeterborough-ca.gov.uk/buses/free-bus-passes/ to see if 
you are eligible and to see how to apply for a pass if you are. 

 
Happy Travelling! 
National Traveline Enquiries (for bus services) 
www.traveline.info or 0871 200 22 33 (a Premium-rate service) 
National Rail Enquiries - www.nationalrail.co.uk or 03457 48 49 50 
 

John Austin 
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An accountancy service
based in Burwell that

covers everything
your business needs

For more details contact Paul on

info@cb25accounting.co.uk

Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening 
of all types of garden machinery. 

Collection and delivery available. 

Friendly, local and professional service.

CW

C.W.KIRK LAWNMOWERS

44 NEWMARKET ROAD  BURWELL  CAMBRIDGESHIRE  CB25 0AE

01638 744 349
CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK

An accountancy 
service that covers 

everything your 
business needs
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News from Bottisham Medical Practice 
Patients’ Participation Group

Appointments: This Practice is in the top 14 of the area with one day wait appointments 
and 90.7% face to face appointments.  Unfortunately, from the 1st March to the 8th 
April there were 61 appointments where patients failed to attend.  We appreciate that 
there will be some circumstances beyond our patients control, but where possible, can 
we request that if you are unable to attend an appointment it is cancelled so another 
patient can utilise it. 

Dispensary:  The new Dispensary Manager Sara Harnwell is now in post. Unfortunately 
the Practice continues to experience delays from suppliers, particularly after Bank 
Holidays, so your patience is requested and as always, appreciated.  We have two 
upcoming Bank Holidays in May, for any repeat prescriptions, please ensure 
prescriptions are given to the Dispensary team by the 26th April and 17th May, to ensure 
availability by Fridays 3rd and 24th May, respectively.  To clarify, when we advise we 
need five working days, this is five full working days, the date of submission is not 
included.  Please also note that the Government are increasing prescription charges from 
£9.65 to £9.90 from the 1st May 2024. 

Telephone System: Our new system is due to be installed in week commencing 22nd April.  
Whilst full training is included in the package, your patience is requested as our teams 
will be learning whilst on the job.  The new system has many new facilities, which over 
time we will use to measure and where possible improve our service but one element 
you will notice straight away is the automatic call back facility.   

Next Meeting:  Will be at 6.30pm Thursday June 27 in the Surgery waiting room. If you 
wish to join our meetings, please email our chairman s.j.gilson@btinternet.com.. Or 
speak to reception. 

FRANK SHAW 
 

We got notice this afternoon to say that sadly  
Frank Shaw died on 2nd April.  

He was 98. 
 

Many will remember Frank when he was the Cresset Editor for many years  
 and ran the Newsagent Shop at the Triangle.
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PREMIER INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT SERVICES LTD 
 

INDEPENDENT INVESTMENT ADVISERS Authorised & 
Regulated by the Financial Conducts Authority 

 

Specialist in Isa’s & Isa Transfer’s  
Investment Planning & Portfolio Management 

 

To arrange a free consultation ring 01223-882422 or email 
pims@globalnet.co.uk or visit www.pims-uk.com 

in the Poppy Room at the 
Bottisham Community Sports 

and Social Club 
A place where you can meet old friends 
make new friends, relax, chat and enjoy 
coffee, cake and biscuits in a friendly 

relaxed atmosphere. 

EVERYONE WELCOME 

ADMISSION FREE

Have you ever stopped of a morning to sit down to have a cup of coffee in the house on your own, and 
thought it would be nice to talk to somebody? 

Well you can and very easily too. Come along to Meeting point on a Wednesday and have that cup of 
coffee with like-minded company
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Bottisham Community Library Association
Apologies for repeating the March report in the April issue. Senior moment I’m afraid. No 
one has remarked on this faux pas which suggests that not many read the report. Perhaps I 
will do this again! 

Our annual quiz once again went well with a full crowd (14 tables of 6) at the Club. Thank 
you once again to Carole and Ian Faulkner who set the questions and acted as MC on the 
night. Jeff Kempster arranged the music round and George Buchanan worked hard with help 
from John Overton to keep the score. The winners were the Strollers the local men’s walking 
group by 1 point. We enjoyed a ploughman’s supper in the interval. Thank you to all who 
attended for your support- we raised just over £650 a welcome addition to our funds. 

Lego Club dates are 18th May, 1st June and 13th July. Thanks to Laura Overton for 
running this club. It starts at 10.30am. 

We have had a volunteer to run the Rhyme and Story time sessions (thank you) and we 
are currently seeking a DBS certificate. 

We will be selling good quality books and jigsaws on Saturday 25th May from 10.00 
until noon at the Triangle. The Gardening club will have plants for sale too. 

Please support this and use the library. Sylvia Overton  

The Library Presents
THE RESULTS ARE IN!  
Find out who the public said they would like to see perform in Cambridgeshire 

libraries this spring... 
The Library Presents has unveiled its highly anticipated spring programme, created with 

the input of over 570 local residents. The spring line-up is set to be one of the most exciting 
in the programme’s six year history and features music, puppetry, dance, circus, theatre, and 
storytelling events. 

Loyal fans will recognise a few firm favourites on the programme with hugely popular 
events such as The Opera Dudes, Samba Drumming and Fused Glass workshops set to 
return. However, the local community also expressed an appetite to try something new, so 
this season welcomes some intriguing new acts, including Conception Mary Shelley: The 
Making of a Monster, when Mary has a brutal confrontation with her creation; while 
families are invited to come on a magical journey into the plant world in a theatrical piece, 
The Greenhouse. Other highlights include music performances spanning a range of genres, 
a selection of workshops, as well as theatre productions and puppetry performances. 

Thanks to public funding from Arts Council England, tickets are affordably priced 
between £2 and £10, with concessions available. 

With events hosted in 19 libraries across the county, guests can look forward to a unique 
and intimate experience, quite unlike anything offered by a traditional theatre or larger 
entertainment venue. 

Take a look at the full programme schedule, pick up a brochure and purchase tickets in 
the library and online www.library.live/the-library-presents. 
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ANGLIA TREE CARE 
 

LARGE ENOUGH TO COPE • SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 
 

80% OF OUR WORK IS VIA RECOMMENDATIONS 
TREE SURGERY & FELLING • HEDGE MAINTENANCE 

STUMP GRINDING • FULLY QUALIFIED 
FULLY INSURED • 24/7 SERVICE 
All work carried out to BS 3998  

Free Estimates Given within 7 days 
 

Tel. 01223 424454 • INFO@ANGLIATREECARE.CO.UK 
M E M B E R   
Guild of Master Craftsmen
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Bottisham Airfield Museum 
Group (BAMG)

I would like to thank all those who attended the first Museum open day of the year on 
Sunday 31st March, which was a record-breaking day for attendance. I was privileged to 
meet one of our regulars, Peter Dawson, who together with Colin Marsh witnessed a midair 
collision over Bottisham Airfield on 18th August 1944. A P47 Thunderbolt returning to 
Duxford collided with a P51 Mustang, one of a number in the traffic pattern waiting to land 
at Bottisham. Why the pilot of the Thunderbolt flew over Bottisham Airfield as the 
Mustangs were lining up to land will never be known, as both pilots sadly died. 

One of our new exhibits is a boy and girl mannequin dressed as evacuees from London 
in WW2. Some of you may remember that children were ordered to leave London to stay 
with foster families in the countryside towns and villages, as my father did. This exhibit is 
part of our revamped WW2 home front display.  

The next event at the Museum is the Classic Car and Bike Show on Sunday 19th May. 
Details are on our website, www.bottishamairfieldmuseum.org.uk. 
This is followed by our D-Day themed Sunday on 2nd June, where we will be joined by 

the MG Car Owners Club for a picnic. We expect between 40 and 80 cars weather 
permitting, so I hope many of you can join us - normal entry fee applies. 

Charles Cook - Museum Volunteer

BALA is affiliated to CALL (Cambridge Alliance of Lifelong Learners) which supports Adult 
Learning Groups in Cambridgeshire. CALL has an interesting programme of events. Details 

can be found on the CALL website www.call-ed.org.uk 

 
CALL STUDY DAY IN BOTTISHAM 18th MAY 

This will be held in the main room at the Bottisham Sports and 
Social Club from 10.30am-4pm (doors open at 10.00)   

FASHION ON FILM  
Givenchy to Quant: Fashion Designers on Film 

Suited and Booted: Lessons in Men’s Style from the Movies 
Presented by Christopher Budd 

 
Cost is £18 including morning and afternoon refreshments.  

Please bring your own lunch. 
FOR MORE DETAILS and BOOKING INSTRUCTIONS 

Contact www.call-ed.org.uk 

BOTTISHAM ADULT LEARNING ASSOCIATION (BALA)
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Fresh Flowers for Al l Occasions - Your local F LORIST 
bouquets : weddings • funerals • workshops •  parties • events 

 
www.millblossomflowers.com 

email: millblossomflowers@gmail.com 
Tel: 07749 770286 

Support local small business 
33 Mill Road, Lode, CB25 9EN 

FREE no obligation quotes.
Fitted by fully employed craftsmen with over 

100 years experience.

Cambridgeshire’s largest flooring showroom est. 1996

Luxury Vinyl Tiles (LVT)
Laminate - Hardwood & Natural

Over 3500 Carpet samples
Cushion Vinyl 

01223 233233
www.floor-coverings.net

Showroom:
Unit 31-32 Dry Drayton Industries, Scotland Road, 

Dry Drayton, Cambridge CB23 8AT
Open: Mon - Sat 9-5

Scan to see our showroom

Offering a high quality 
carpentry and small works 
service in Bottisham and 

the surrounding area. 
 

    FLOORING • HANGING NEW DOORS
KITCHEN RENOVATIONS • DECORATING • 

TILING • LANDSCAPING 
BESPOKE CARPENTRY 

 
 
 

07703 043243 
SNealCarpentry@Gmail.com 

@S.Nealcarpentry 

S.NEAL  
Carpentry and Small Works
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n Fulbourn-based upholsterer offering 
traditional and modern 

reupholstery, repairs and re-covers  
n Bespoke Curtains,  

Roman blinds and soft furnishings
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The Lake District - Eden vale 
�� 

HOLIDAY COTTAGE 
Nr. Penrith Cumbria CA10 1QW  
AVAILABLE ALL YEAR ROUND  

Immaculate and well-equipped modern 
holiday house, sleeps six, full central 
heating, double glazing and double 

garage.  
Our holiday home offers every 

comfort, a real ‘home from home’ at 
reasonable rates, in a lovely village 

location with panoramic views.  
T: 01638 741926 or 741354 

M: 07519 493664 
for details  

All weeks £325.00 

N.C.S. 
BRUSH ELECTRIC SWEEP 

ALL CHIMNEYS SWEPT 
l BIRDS NESTS REMOVED 
l OIL&GAS BOILERS 
l SOLID FUEL, STOVES FITTED 
l SMOKE PRESSURE TESTING 
l INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS 
l FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED 
l BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL FITTED 
l GUTTERS CLEANED & REPAIRED 
l GENERAL PLUMBING WORK 

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL  
07824 727277 or 01638 662760 

EMAIL 
NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK 

WEBSITE 
www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk  

 
*Send text or e-mail for 10% discount 

Answers within an hour. • Waiting time approx. 1-2 weeks 

VERY CLEAN • Public liability insurance 
- Competitive rates -
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Rebecca Golding  
now has her new salon 

in Burwell 
 

Tues 30 Years’  
9.30am-8pm Experience 

Thurs All aspects of  
9.30am-8pm Hairdressing 

 

Tel. 07742 997474  
 

Free Parking at 
67 Silver Street  

Burwell, CB25 0EF 
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www.amsealtd.comwww.amsealtd.com

AMS (EA) Ltd
Driveways, Landscaping & Plant Hire

Our areas of expertise include: Our areas of expertise include:          

All Driveways & Block Paving • Driveways Cleaning & Sealing 
• Patios & Paths • Fencing • Drainage • Turfing & Seeding 

• Artificial Grass • Site & Garden Clearance (Licenced) 
• Grab Hire & Plant Hire • All Aggregates Delivered

All paving work comes with a 5yr min Guarantee
Call for FREE estimates and bookings:

Please visit our websites for examples of our work & refs:

amsdriveways.co.uk amsaggregates.co.uk

Office: 01638 721893 or Site: 07789 261266
Newmarket, Cambridge and Ely

All Driveways & Block Paving • Driveways Cleaning & Sealing 
• Patios & Paths • Fencing • Drainage • Turfing & Seeding 

• Artificial Grass • Site & Garden Clearance (Licenced) 
• Grab Hire & Plant Hire • All Aggregates Delivered

Newmarket (01638) 662439  
Mobile 07970 038404 
www.rbristley.co.uk

• Drains Unblocked Fast 
• Toilets, Baths and Sinks 
• Guttering and Downpipes 
• Drain repairs and CCTV Surveys 
• High Pressure Water Jetting 
• Domestic and industrial 
• All Work Guaranteed
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Need a little extra Financial Help? 
 

We don’t have a magic money tree, but we may be able to help!  

BOTTISHAM LOCAL CHARITIES   

*Bottisham Local Charities can offer support to people with a minimum of 
two years residence in the village  

For further information or an application form contact the Clerk: 
bottishamlocalcharities@gmail.com 

01223 813774 or 0792 042 5154 

Therapies by Eveline 
phone 07864770794 

please check our website
and reviews:

Professional Stress and Pain Relief Massage 
Tailored Treatments for Your Well-Being

Certified and Experienced  Therapist

Respite Support Service
Shopping, Meal Preparation, Medication Monitoring

Minor Household Duties
General Companionship 

Therapist Verified and Accepted by Local Council

Relax, Rejuvenate, Renew

helping older people 

visit us: 24 Ferndale, Teversham CB19AL
Cambridge
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Useful Information
Bottisham Website: ...................................................................................www.bottisham-pc.gov.uk   
Parish Council Chairman: Jon Ogborn, jon.ogborn@bottisham-pc.gov.uk................07486 372780  
Parish Council Clerk: Sam Chambers-Turner, clerk@bottisham-pc.gov.uk ...............07369 248998  
Holy Trinity Church: Stuart Field, Churchwarden ......................................................01223 604019  
Roman Catholic Priest: Monsignor Eugène Harkness. Parish of St Philip Howard ...01223 211235  
RE:NEW/Lode Chapel: Rev. Alan Brand ....................................................................01223 812558  
Bottisham Surgery: Enquiries and Appointments ...................................................................810030  

Out of Hours only - Urgentcare Cambridge..................................................111  
Bottisham Library: Library hours, see advert previous page ......................................01223 812354  
Cambridgeshire Police HQ: .........................................................................................01480 456111  
Cambridgeshire Police: (NON-URGENT MATTERS) ........................................................ring 101 

In EMERGENCIES .......................................................................ring 999  
Local East Cambs Policing info: www.cambs.police.uk/Neighbourhood-Policing/East-Cambs  
NAAFI Break: Gary Fairbairn ........................................................................korum694@gmail.com 
Neighbourhood watch co-ordinator: kevin.g.evans@ntlworld.com...........................01353 614892  
Bottisham Pharmacy: ..............................................................................................................812321  
Bottisham Community Sports and Social Club: Secretary Bev Clowes, 

Bottishamcsasc@gmail.com ....................812063 
Bottisham Community Primary School: ..............................................................................811235  
Bottisham Village College, School: .........................................................................................811250  
   Evening Classes, Clubs and Youth Club Information ............................................................811372  
Bottisham W.I.: Secretary - Jenn White • mrandjw@btinternet.com ......................................811600  
Bottisham Scout Group: Group Contact: Linda Jones............................................................813040  
1st Bottisham Rainbows/1st Bottisham Brownies: Kay Pearce ............................................811055  
Girlguiding Bottisham District: Cambs County office • www.cambseastguides.org.uk..01223 813917  
Bottisham & District Gardening Club: Secretary: Julia Green.............................................811467  
Bottisham Bowling Club: Peter Clowes, Secretary.................................................................811565  
Bottisham Carpet Bowls Club: Nora Watson, nora@gandnwatson.uk ..................................812121  
Bottisham Cricket Club: Chairman: Will Allen, Chairman@bottlodecricket.co.uk ...07713 007757  
Bottisham Youth Football Club: Adam Bridgland, adambridgland@hotmail.com....07764 488599  
Bottisham Local Charities Trustees: secretary - Jonathan Barrett .............................07920 425154  
Bottisham Pool Association: Manager - Harry Bubb ..............................................................811121  
Bottisham Royal British Legion Branch: PoC, Peter Walker;...............................................811402 

www.Britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham  
Queen’s Court Day Centre:.....................................................................................................811905  
East Cambridgeshire District Offices: .......................................................................01353 665555  
East Cambridgeshire District Councillors: 
   Charlotte Cane, 34 Swaffham Road, Reach ................................................................07976 607512  

John Trapp, 104 Commercial End, Swaffham Bulbeck ..............................................01223 812120  
Cambridgeshire County Councillor: Alan Sharp, Alan.sharp@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 

...................................................01638 507485/07794292941 
MP for Constituency: Lucy Frazer, MP, lucy.frazer.mp@parliament.uk 

www.lucyfrazer.org.uk  
Cambridgeshire Trading Standards Helpdesk: ........................................................0845 3030666  
Milton Road Tip: Apr to Sept – Weekdays 9.00am-8.00pm: Weekends 9.00am-6.00pm ......860674 

Oct to Mar - 9.00am-4.00pm  
CRESSET Editor:  email: BottishamCresset@gmail.com  

Treasurer, Advertising rates and payment: Rhona Walker, 94 High St ...811402 
Distribution: Ian & Helen Cole................................................................812573 

Design/Artwork: ONG (Old Newton Graphics) • www.codge.com.............................01449 675548  
Printing: Falcon Printing Services, www.falconprinting.co.uk,  

jason@falconprintingservices.com............................................................................891286  
The Cresset: While every effort is made to ensure accuracy we cannot accept liability for any mistakes 
or misprints.The views of, or any opinions expressed, are not those of the EDITOR. The Editor cannot 
accept any responsibility for statements made in advertisements



 Bottisham Parish CounCil 
 

Chair - JON OGBORN __________________________jon.ogborn@bottisham-pc.gov.uk  
Joint ViCE Chair - JOHN WILSON ______________john.wilson@bottisham-pc.gov.uk  
                                 NADENE CUNDELL ______nadene.cundell@bottisham-pc.gov.uk  
 
Parish CounCillors  
MARK OVERTON ______________________________mark.overton@bottisham-pc.gov.uk  
STEVEN O’DELL ________________________________steven.odell@bottisham-pc.gov.uk  
CAMELIA MIHAESCU ______________________camelia.mihaescu@bottisham-pc.gov.uk 
JAWAHAR SWAMINATHAN ______________jawahar.swaminathan@bottisham-pc.gov.uk  
JOHN AUSTIN ________________________________________________________________ 
SAVANNAH LAURENT ______________________savannah.laurent@bottisham-pc.gov.uk  
MARIA SOCEA __________________________________maria.socea@bottisham-pc.gov.uk  
REHANA SHAKER ____________________________rehana.shaker@bottisham-pc.gov.uk  
PARISH CLERK SAM CHAMBERS-TURNER - 41 Stow Road, Quy. CB25 9AD 

________________________________clerk@bottisham-pc.gov.uK - Tel: 07369248998  
 
DistriCt CounCillors  
CHARLOTTE CANE____________charlotte.cane@eastcambs.gov.uk - Tel: 07976 607512  
JOHN TRAPP ____________________john.trapp@eastcambs.gov.uk - Tel: 01223 812120  
 
CountY CounCillor  
ALAN SHARP ________________alan.sharp@cambridgeshire.gov.uk - Tel: 07794 292941

BOTTISHAM COMMUNITY 
LIBRARY ASSOCIATION   

LIBRARY OPENING HOURS 

TUESDAYS  
3.00-5.00 and 6.00-8.00 

WEDNESDAYS  
10.00-11.30 

THURSDAYS  
3.00-5.00 
FRIDAYS 
 6.00-8.00 

SATURDAYS  
10.00-12.00am 

Working in Partnership with the 
County Library Service.

Have you 
thought of 
advertising 

locally?
YOUR CUSTOMERS MAY BE 
CLOSER THAN YOU THINK.  
This space could be yours 
at very reasonable rates, 

both long term (cheaper) or 
short 

Email the Editor for details: 
BottishamCresset@gmail.com 




